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September 28, 2021 
 
Carla Short, Interim Director 
San Francisco Public Works 
49 South Van Ness Avenue, Suite 1600 
San Francisco, CA 94103 
 
Dear Interim Director Short: 
 
On June 4, 2021, the San Francisco Public Utilities Commission (“SFPUC”) 
provided certain written authorizations to the subdivider of the Seawall Lot 337 
and Pier 48 Mixed-Use project (“Project”) pursuant to the SFPUC Rules & 
Regulations Governing Electric Service (“SFPUC Electric Rules”).  (See 
“SFPUC Authorization Letter” attached as Exhibit A.)  By the SFPUC 
Authorization Letter, the SFPUC granted the following authorizations and 
exceptions to the SFPUC Electric Rules regarding the subdivider’s proposal to 
construct a 12-kilovolt power line and associated subsurface and overhead 
facilities (“12-kV Line”) at the Project site and offer to dedicate such 12-kV Line 
to the City, acting by and through the SFPUC:  
 

(a)  Authorization under SFPUC Electric Rule XV.7.C.2 allowing 
for SFPUC operation and maintenance of the 12-kV Line 
notwithstanding that portions of the line will not be located within 
a street or public utility easement;  

 
(b)  An exception from SFPUC Electric Rule XV.7.C.3 allowing 
for SFPUC operation and ownership of the 12-kV Line 
notwithstanding that a portion of the line will be overhead; and  

 
(c)  An exception from SFPUC Electric Rule XV.I.5 confirming 
that SFPUC will operate and eventually own the 12-kV Line 
notwithstanding that the line will be energized before the City 
accepts the line, and upon acceptance, a portion of the line will 
temporarily be located outside of a public right-of-way accepted 
by the Board or a public utility easement. 

 
Subsequently, on August 12, 2021, following detailed inspections and 
verifications required by the applicable contract documents, the SFPUC 
provided Public Works with a letter (“SFPUC Inspection Letter” attached as 
Exhibit B) stating that the 12-kV Line has been constructed in general 
conformance with construction documents and Mission Bay and CCSF 
Standard Plans and Specifications, and in compliance with all applicable laws, 
codes, and ordinances.   
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Consistent with the SFPUC Authorization Letter and the SFPUC Inspection 
Letter, and in compliance with the SFPUC Electric Rules, the SFPUC hereby 
provides written notice to Public Works that effective upon the Board of 
Supervisors’ approval and acceptance of the offer of dedication of the 12-kV 
Line, the SFPUC is prepared to own and operate the 12-kV Line, expressly 
contingent upon Subdivider’s replacement of the 12-kV Line with the 
permanent underground electrical line in an underground ductbank in the future 
Bridgeview Street running north from the terminus of the Bay Corridor 
Transmission Distribution vault at Mission Rock Street and Terry Francois 
Boulevard within the Mission Rock project (“Permanent Power Line” attached 
as Exhibit C), consistent with the Infrastructure Plan and the SFPUC Power 
Enterprise Rules and Regulations Governing Electric Service, effective May 9, 
2017 (“SFPUC Power Rules”), and removal of the 12-kV Line, at Subdivider’s 
sole cost, no later than the date that is ninety (90) days after the date the 
SFPUC has determined that the Permanent Power Line has been electrified 
and all other electrical service facilities to the 12-kV Line have been 
disconnected from the 12-kV Line and transferred to the Permanent Power 
Line.   
 
Please contact me at (415) 554-2483 if you have any questions or concerns 
regarding this letter. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Barbara Hale 
Assistant General Manager, Power 
 
 
 


